

July 31, 2024

Mayor and Council Municipality of Temagami 7 Lakeshore Drive Temagami, Ontario, P0H 2H0

Dear Mayor and Council Members,

I am writing to you on behalf of Flying Lion Inc. to express our keen interest in bringing an innovative drone delivery service to Lake Temagami. We envision launching this service next season and believe it has the potential to greatly benefit the local community by providing efficient and reliable delivery options, especially to remote areas around the lake.

To facilitate the successful implementation of this service, we respectfully request the following:

- 1. **Sporadic Use of the Temagami Tower**: We seek approval for occasional use of the Temagami Tower for an observer (employee) who will act as an additional set of eyes in the sky. This individual will ensure the safe and efficient operation of our drones.
- 2. Occasional Use of the Docks: We request permission to use the docks as a launch area for our drones.

We understand that these areas are open to the public and are committed to ensuring that our proposed use will not hinder public access or enjoyment. Our operations will be designed to minimize any potential disruptions and would not be a permanent or continuous occupation, but rather occasional use that will not interfere.

Flying Lion Inc. carries comprehensive insurance coverage, and we are prepared to add the Municipality of Temagami as an additional insured party to further safeguard the municipality's interests.

Importantly, we are not requesting any financial support from the Municipality of Temagami for this initiative. Additionally, we are exploring the possibility of establishing a drone pilot training facility in Temagami in the future, which we believe would bring further economic and educational opportunities to the area.

We are excited about the prospect of collaborating with the Municipality of Temagami to bring this cutting-edge service to your community. We are confident that our drone delivery service will enhance the convenience and quality of life for residents and visitors alike.

Thank you for considering our request. We are available to discuss this proposal in more detail at your earliest convenience.

Sincerely,

Barry J. Brennan Flying Lion – President bb@flyinglioninc.com